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Two Years from the Centennial of Flight, Wright Redux Goes Public with Completed 1903 Wright Flyer Airframe

Glen Ellyn Team to “Spin Test” Prototype Propeller on 98th Anniversary of Flight

Glen Ellyn, Il., December 17, 2001 – In exactly two years, the centennial of the Wright Brothers’ first flight on December 17, 1903 will be observed.  Today, for the first time, The Wright Redux Association of Glen Ellyn presented its completed replica of the 1903 Wright Flyer airframe to the public.  Dubbed the “Spirit of Glen Ellyn,” the craft is being sponsored by the Chicago Museum of Science and Industry (MSI) and is scheduled to fly on the front lawn of that institution on December 17, 2003.  Previously, no replica of the 1903 Wright Flyer has ever been successfully built and flown.  

A highlight of today’s presentation was the “spin testing” of the plane’s first prototype propeller.  Carefully designed and hand built, today’s “live” test will determine and analyze the thrust that the new propeller develops.  Completion of the prop is a key accomplishment in the construction of the aircraft.  Once the design of the prop is confirmed as acceptable, plans call for four additional propellers to be built.  

Additionally, a mock up presentation of the cloth covering that will be used on the plane’s wing was displayed.  A team working on covering the 40’X 7’ wing is making rapid progress on fabric acquisition, design, and shortly, actual sewing.

“Two years from today, Wright Redux is scheduled to fly the ‘Spirit of Glen Ellyn’ on the front lawn of the Science and Industry,” said Tom Norton, President of the Wright Redux Association.  “Today, we are celebrating the 98th anniversary of the Wright’s First Flight, as well as a year of solid accomplishment for our program.  Wright Redux has made substantial progress in designing and building what we believe is the most faithful replica of the 1903 Wright Flyer ever constructed.  With two years to go, we are quietly confident that we will successfully fly this machine.” 

The Wright Redux craft is being constructed at the Miller Woodworking Shop in Glen Ellyn.  When completed, the machine will weigh about 750 pounds and will be launched from a 60-foot rail.  As directed by the MSI, all aspects of the plane are being built to replica specifications.

“This effort to build and fly a replica of the 1903 Wright Flyer is a combination of intellectual probing, precise craftsmanship, and a lot of painstaking, hard work,” said Mark Miller, Vice President of Wright Redux and the primary builder of the airplane.  “All aspects of construction are right on schedule for our planned MSI flight in 2003.  We are looking forward to an exciting 2002.  Our next step is testing the airworthiness of the “Spirit of Glen Ellyn.”  

The Wright Redux Association is a not-for-profit volunteer association dedicated to the construction and flying of an exact replica of the 1903 Wright Flyer.
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